CLAXTON & SAND HUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING                                                                                  HELD IN SAND HUTTON VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 08 MAY 2017 AT 7.30PM

Councillors Present:

Mrs Sara Esler

Dr Caroline Hall



Peter Stott (Chairperson)
Mrs Jennifer Whiteley          


In Attendance:

Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk



Public Present:

Two
APM2017/1
Apologies:

None
APM2017/2
Confirmation of the minutes of the APM held in 2016:



These were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
APM2017/3
To receive the Annual Report of the Parish Council:
Throughout 2016-2017, the Parish Council has dealt with relatively straight forward matters compared with previous years.

· We have played a key role in the many improvements to the Claxton village drains and subsequent reduction in flooding (which are now rare and infrequent events ) but some issues remain (lack of capacity and age of existing drains) and unresolved problems to the South of the village. We continue to work with Ryedale and North Yorkshire regarding these.

· The Saturday Socials continue to be popular and successful and thanks go to all those involved .

· Our regular Litter – Picks are usually well supported but more help is always welcome as the amount collected seems to increase! 

· A small band of volunteers take responsibility for maintenance jobs such as  clearing roadside grips, road signs and winter path clearing and gritting – although virtually no snow this winter !

· Neighbourhood watch information is disseminated via email and on the websites. High speed (fibre) broadband is up and running in Claxton and Sand Hutton now seems to be operating  after some earlier problems .

· We have viewed, studied and commented on several planning applications over the course of the year. These comments, based on local knowledge,  are sent to Ryedale who are the decision making body. 

· Parish Council finances are in a healthy state and we are able to maintain our local grass-cutting regime despite losing almost all the Ryedale D.C. grant .

· We are always pleased to welcome new members to the Parish Council and currently have a vacancy .

·  Finally , and most importantly , I wish to thank all the Parish Council team and all those who give their time and effort to endeavour to make our area better for everyone .

APM2017/4
Parishioners question and answer session:
CH gave a report on Saturday Social  - “The Saturday Social is organised primarily for social reasons, as its name suggests, getting parishioners to meet together in the Village Hall and find out about local matters. The Parish Council works closely with the Hall committee and the local W.I. to organise the event. During the event, funds are raised by donation for free refreshments provided by the Parish Council, and have been used to develop the event, to provide equipment for the Hall, and to support the WI. Accounts are kept of all funds raised and of expenses incurred”.
The Parish Council was asked to look into a weight limit on Stank Bridge and making the villages “Access Only”. FH would ask RDC/NYCC about this

Speeding was still a concern and FH would re-start the 95 Alive requests.

Refurbishing the adopted phone box would be researched
Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


